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President’s Message:

Greetings and happy Spring! Well, that was one long winter, not only in the Chapter 29 area of B.C. and the Yukon,
but right across Canada. Members in all our Chapters who wintered in Canada will be happy to see the last of the
snow. One sure sign of spring is the beginning of the baseball season. As usual, Wanda and | will be donning our Blue
Jay gear and watching Canada’s team. Go! Jays! Go!

| would like to thank everyone who has sent in their membership dues. The response so far this year has been
fabulous. Dues continue to arrive in my mailbox on an ongoing basis.

Our Fundraising Hat orders are doing well. | would like to personally thank Rene Lareau from Richelieu Chapter 12
for advertising our hats in his last newsletter. We have received several orders so far from Quebec.

I would also like to extend a heartfelt thank you to all those who have sent thank you notes and cards in appreciation
of the work we do for our Chapter. They are very much appreciated.

Our Chapter is gearing up for a year full of functions and luncheons. | look forward to seeing all of you through out
the year. In the meantime, | hope you will enjoy a nice spring and summer. In celebration of Canada’s 150+ Birthday,

I hope you will get out and participate in celebration activities and enjoy our beautiful B.C.

Regards,

Gawy Fisher
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COUNCILNEWS:

Vernon Council:

Sixteen members met for a Chinese food feast on February 14. We were joined by Bob and Judy Otway from
Penticton. A private donation of $100 enabled us to send ten youth and two escorts from Teen Junction to a theatrical
production. Also $200 was donated to the Junction Literacy Center for books for the schools’ One to One Reading
program. The nextluncheonwillbe on April 27 at 12:00 noon at Ricky’s. You can contact Bill Blairfor more information.

Kamloops Council:

Sixteen members including five new members enjoyed a lunch on March 29. There was a 50/50 draw and a door

prize. Also, four members met for coffee in Merritt as well as five for lunch in Hope. Also there are a number of
members who get together for coffee in Kamloops on aregular basis.

South Okanagan Council:

Since our last get together we have had several our members suffer some seriousillnesses/injuries. Thankfully they are
all on the road to recovery. We had 26 out to our luncheon on April 12th at the China Palace in Penticton. General
discussions were held on several topics including the bi-annual meeting to be held in Vernon at the Prestige Innin
September of 2018. The question was asked if holding the banquet mid week rather than on aweekend would cause
any issues. None were forthcoming. Also the format for guest speakers was discussed — a single speaker or anumber of
workshops on multiple topics of interest to seniors. Further info on the banquet will be forthcoming in
future newsletters. The Southern Chapterdid more than 1,800 Santa lettersan increase over last year due in part to the
staff at the new corrections centre in Oliver.

Our next luncheon will be held in Summerland on June 28th at Zia's.

We had two 50/50 draws for $14.50 and the winners were Shirley Grunert and Willi Hornby. Canada

SeeyouallinJune turnS
Gil Summerell President South Okanagan Chapter CPC Heritage Club 150
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Buffet lunch at the China Palace in Penticton April 12'" with a great turnout of 26 on a rainy spring day

CHAPTER NEWS:

Our Fundraiser Hats continue to go on tour to all Heritage Club functions. We have recently had several orders from
Quebec and we are happy to know that our hats will be seen from coast to coast. We are introducing a Heritage Club
Hat contest. We will publish photos of one or two of our members wearing our hats somewhere in the world and we
wantyou to guess the location. Send your answers to Gary Fisher and we will publish the names of the winners in the
next newsletter.

Gary Fisher will be representing Chapter 29 at the annual Presidents’ Meetings in Edmonton, May 26-29. If you have
any concerns regarding the Heritage Club, please contact Gary and he can present them at that time.

A reminder to continue to log your volunteer hours on your Vo eer Sheets throughout the year.

Also, a reminder to continue to save aluminum foil, pull tabs and stamps on paper. As we told you in the January
newsletter, the Campbell Soup label program has been discontinued, so there is no longer a need to save soup
labels. Also, Patrick Wilson in Vernon collects used eye glasses which he gives to the Enderby Lions Club to ship to 3«
world countries. Patricksays “These glasses make the difference in whether people are able tosee orread. The people
really appreciate receiving the giftof sight. Some of the little children are sohappy to see the world around them.” You
can bring any of the above items to any Heritage Club function.

Our Facebook ‘group’ continues to grow. This is proving to be a wonderful way for Heritage Club members to
communicate with each other regarding Heritage Club related news and is another way for us to let members know
what functions are coming up. You can also keep track of Heritage Club functions by logging onto our web site at
heritageclub.ca/people helping people. Here we publish ournewsletters, special events and upcoming functions. There
is also a photo collection called Blast From The Past.
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We are always looking for members on whom we can bestow honours. If you are aware of anyone in Canada Post who
has served for an outstanding number of years (40+years), please let us know in order that we honour them for their
service. (See our web page for our last recipient)

Mark your calendars now for our annual Camp Out. Willard and Diane Turner will once again be organizing this very
popularevent. The dates are September6— 9 at Skimikin Lake Forestry Site. It is located near Tappen on Hwy. 97 north
of Salmon Arm. Come out for as many daysand nightsas youlike orevencome fora day. Willardand Di provide lots of
fun by the campfires, fishing, and games. The site is very RV friendly and is even horse friendly. For complete
information and details e-mail Willard at

tassie1978@icloud.com

BATTLE OF
We would like to invite you to vsit the Heritage Club web VIMY RIDGE
site heritageclub.ca/people helping people Click on Van Fraser Chapter 30 boompenrery

page to view their fantastic presentation "Remember Our Own" in honor of
the 100th Anniversary of Vimy Ridge.

BLAST FROMTHE PAST:

Recently Bob Otway created a wonderful historical display of the
Penticton Post Office at a Heritage Fair that was held in Penticton at
Cherry Lane Mall. Bob hand-stamped and handed out signed
commemorative envelopes showing a set of Letter Carrier Service
postage stamps from 1974 and a drawing of Penticton’s first mailbox
from 1938.

WHERE IN THE WORLD IS OUR HERITAGE CLUB HAT???

Fred Jarvis has submitted some photos forournew ‘hat’ contest. Can you guess where in the world Fred is wearing his
Heritage Club Hat? Send your answers to Gary Fisher and we will publish the winner’s names in our next newsletter.
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Dawson City Post Office

This Post Office was built in 1900. It was designed by Thomas W. Fuller, Dawson’s resident architect. It was the first of
the substantial public buildings constructed in Dawson by the Canadian Government, but it was actually the location of
Dawson’s sixth post office. “The Mail” had been a vital part of Dawson life since the town began in 1896. It was built to
fulfill the needs of the thousands of inhabitants who had settled in the town due to the Klondike Gold Rush.

The first floor of the building housed the Post Office. It contained all “the most modern fittings known for convenience
and dispatch”, including a large vault and a total of 1775 assorted brass-faced boxes and drawers to hold the mail. The
boxes were stamped with DOM which stands for Dominion of Canada. There might have been up to 6 workers sorting
mail, 3 workers at the 3 wickets, | Postmaster, and then those related to the telegraph. The average wage of workers at
the turn of the century was approximately $1.50 per hour. This may have been slightly increased by 1904 due to
inflation. The postmaster’s office, the delivery offices and the telegraph receiving room were also located here. On the
second floor were ten offices. These were inhabited by the Customs Service, the Crown Lands Department, the Registrar
of Crown Lands and the Telegraph Service. A small elevator for messages and parcels connected them with activities on
the floor below. Anannex on the side of the building housed Fuller’s office; later it became the Telegraph office. The top
part of the attic was used to store batteries for the telegraph services.

In 1922, Federal authorities found it necessary to relocate the Post Office operations during the winter months. They
were moved to the Administration building for the next two winters. The Dawson Daily News reported that this was “the
most disappointing occurrence in the city’s experience”, and hoped that economic conditions would improve so the post
office could occupy its old premises once again.

In 1924, the relocation of the post office operations became permanent. The post office operations remained in the
Administration Building until 1961, when they were moved to the present location on Fifth Avenue.
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Coffee Breakin Merritt Lunch Bunch in Hope

BEREAVEMENTS:

We are sad to pass on the news that Hugh Neave from Francois Lake passed away on October 8, 2016 at the age of
94. Some of you may remember the story we did on Hugh in our April 2012 newsletter. Hugh was a very colourful
individual and he will be missed in Francois Lake. We believe Hugh was our oldest surviving Post Master.

We regret the passing of one of the Heritage Club’s staunchest supporters, Norm MacDonald, from Armstrong who
passed away on March 18. Norm worked as a Postal Clerk in the Armstrong Post Office.

He retired in the early 1980’s as a Sr. Assistant after 30 years of service. He was also an active and well known and
admired member of the Sonic Temple. His service which was arranged by Francis Latter, was well attended.

Our condolences go out the family of Brian Barclay from Vernonwho passed away on December 19, 2016. Brian worked
for Canada Post for 33 years, rising to the level of Post Master.

Our condolences also go out to the family of Dennis Wagner of Vernon who passed away on January 6, and also to the
family of Gladys Baker from Vernon who was a long term rural route driver.

We are sad to reportthe very recentand sudden passing of Jeanette Stadnyk from Kelowna. Our sincere condolences
go out to Bill and the family.
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